

Mr Cian O'Callaghan, TD, Dáil Éireann, Leinster House, Kildare Street Dublin 2

13th August 2025

PQ 41913/25\* To ask the Minister for Health if information will be provided on the delivery of a primary care centre in an area (details supplied: Clongriffin); the reason this project has been delayed; when it is expected to proceed; and if she will make a statement on the matter. - Cian O'Callaghan

Dear Deputy O'Callaghan,

The Health Service Executive has been requested to reply directly to you in the context of the above Parliamentary Questions, which you submitted to the Minister for Health for response.

It is currently proposed by the HSE to provide a Primary Care Centre to service the Clongriffin / Baldoyle network. The HSE has and continues to attempt to secure a suitable property for the provision of the Primary Care Centre. It continues to be challenging to secure an optimal location, and several solutions are being examined. A feasibility on two development sites in the area have recently been completed, and this is subject to further review prior to proceeding further.

The HSE have recently opened Bayside Primary Care Centre at Bayside Shopping Centre, which provides community health services for the Clongriffin / Baldoyle Network.

This is in addition to the recently completed refurbishment and extension to the existing Kilbarrack Health Centre (HC) which became operational in Q3 2024.

Yours sincerely

Micheál Conneely Interim National Director Capital & Estates